
Windsor Square Irrigation District 27 
Minutes: March 11, 2025 trustees meeting 
 
All Trustees present 
 
1. Ken distributed a financial update for the warrant and water delivery 
accounts; number of current customers; and percent of budget spent so far. 
2. Linda moved to approve the minutes of the Oct. 29 meeting. Phil seconded. 
Approved. 
3. Ken presented information about recent and upcoming repairs. 
4. We discussed what constitutes “property of the District,” after requesting 
input from SRP and the county. The consensus is that any land that contains 
infrastructure (gates, valves, standboxes, delivery lines, etc.) required to 
provide water to IWDD27, whether privately owned or not, cannot be modified 
by any private owner without consulting with the District and enabling a plan 
that will not interfere with anyone’s ability to get water. 
5. Salt River Ventures requested a rate increase of 10%, which would add 
slightly more than $7 to the quarterly rate of $87 that has been in effect for the 
past 51 months. Due to increases in postage, office supplies, and banking fees 
during that same period, Ken suggested that the quarterly rate be increased by 
$10, to $97. After discussion, Phil moved to accept the proposed new rate. 
Mary seconded. All approved. 
6. Adjourn 
 


